
 

 
 

Virginia Soil and Water Conservation Board 
Wednesday, September 18, 2024 

Drury Plaza Hotel 
Richmond, Virginia 

 
TIME AND PLACE 
The meeting of the Virginia Soil and Water Conservation Board took place at 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday, 
September 18, 2024, at the Drury Plaza Hotel in Richmond, Virginia. 
 
VIRGINIA SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT 
Charles Newton, Chair     Adam Wilson, Vice Chair 
Charles Arnason     Jason De La Cruz 
John Schick      Robert Mills 
Stephanie Cornnell     Leigh Pemberton 
Nick Thomas 
Dr. Edwin Martinez, NRCS, Ex Officio 
Dr. Dan Goerlich, VCE, Invitee 
 
VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF CONSERVATION AND RECREATION STAFF PRESENT 
Derrick Bolen, Special Assistant for Policy  
Darryl Glover, Deputy Director, Soil and Water Conservation, Dam Safety and Floodplain Management 
James Martin, Director, Division of Soil and Water Conservation 
Lisa McGee, Director of Policy, Planning and Legislative Affairs 
Christine Watlington Jones, Policy and District Services Manager 
Paul Saunders, Senior Policy Analyst 
Marissa Roland, Eastern Area Manager 
Olivia Leatherwood, Conservation District Coordinator 
Denney Collins, Conservation District Coordinator 
Barbara McGarry, DCR RMP Coordinator 
 
 
OTHERS PRESENT 
Darrell Kuntz, Office of the Attorney General 
Darrell Marshall, Agricultural Stewardship Program Coordinator, VDACS 
Suzanne Brown, Loudoun SWCD 
Sharon Connor, Hanover-Caroline SWCD 
Charlie Paullin, Virginia Mercury 
Greg Powers, James River SWCD 
Amy Walker, Colonial SWCD 
Kemper Marable, Hanover -Caroline SWCD 
Hunter Gravatt, Hanover-Caroline SWCD 
Dr. Kendall Tyree, VASWCD 
 
ESTABLISHMENT OF A QUORUM 
With nine (9) members of the Virginia Soil and Water Conservation Board present a quorum was established. 
 
CALL TO ORDER AND INTRODUCTIONS 
Chairman Newton called the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m. and asked for introductions. 
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APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES FROM JUNE 26, 2024 
 
BOARD ACTION 
 
Mr. Wilson moved that the minutes from the June 26, 2024, meeting of the Virginia Soil and Water Conservation 
Board be approved as submitted.  Mr. Schick seconded, and the motion carried. 
 
OFFICER ELECTIONS 
 
BOARD ACTION  
 
Mr. Wilson opened nominations for the position of Chair of the Soil and Water Conservation Board.  
Mr. Arnason nominated Mr. Newton. Mr. Mills seconded the nomination, and the motion carried. 
 
 Mr. Newton opened nominations for the position of Vice Chair of the Virginia Soil and Water Conservation 
Board. Mr. Shick nominated Mr. Wilson and Mr. Mills seconded, and the motion carried.  
 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Darryl Glover, Deputy Director, Soil and Water Conservation, Dam Safety and Floodplain 
Management 
 
Mr. Glover provided the Board with the following updates for DCR on behalf Matt Wells, DCR Director:  
 

• The Department and stakeholders recently completed the Agricultural Needs Assessment 
o Based on the assessment, no additional funding will be needed for the Virginia Agricultural Cost-

Share (VACS) Program in FY2026  

• Recognized the Board for their support  for staff in the Soil and Water Conservation Division. The letter 
provided by the Board to the Subcommittee Chairs of the money committees has initiated discussions by 
those members. Further discussions will be had with the Secretariat of Natural and Historic Resources 
about budget proposals for next year. 

• Progress is being made on the Environmental Literacy Plan, which is required by statute. It is currently 
under Executive Review. A draft will hopefully be available for public comment by the first of next year 
after a required review by the Department of Education and the Science Museum of Virginia. 

• The FEMA Grant which will fund additional engineers in the Dam Safety Division has been officially 
approved. Recruitment of those positions will be underway almost immediately and will hopefully be 
filled by the next Board meeting. 

 
REPORT FROM AUDIT SUBCOMMITTEE – Adam Wilson, Vice Chairman  
 
Vice Chair Wilson provided a report on the audit subcommittee meeting which took place earlier in the morning.  
  

• The Subcommittee took actions in response to the FY2024 assessments for four Districts. Those Districts 
were Hanover-Caroline, Holston River, James River, and Robert E. Lee.  

• An additional action was taken to address concerns at Prince William Soil and Water Conservation 
District. The action taken with regards to Robert E. Lee requires the Board to adopt the motion, as there 
are financial impacts to the District.  

 
 
BOARD ACTION 
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Mr. Wilson moved the following:   
 
The Virginia Soil and Water Conservation Board, at the recommendation of the Audit Subcommittee, directs the 
Department to withhold $750 from Robert E. Lee Soil and Water Conservation District’s FY2025 administrative 
and operations allocation for receiving for receiving one “C” score on the FY2024 Administrative and Operations 
Grant Agreement and for failing to meet training requirements established by this Board.  
 
Additionally, the Board directs the Directors that have not yet completed Phase I of Director Orientation to 
complete this training no later than November 30, 2024. Additional penalties will be imposed by the Board if this 
deadline is not met.  
 
Mr. Arnason seconded, and the motion carried. 
 
REVIEW OF BOARD BYLAWS – Christine Watlington Jones, Policy and District Services Manager 
 
Ms. Watlington Jones presented the updates to the Board’s bylaws. 
 

• Bylaws are reviewed every two years. 

• The only recommended revision to the bylaws reflects the action taken by the Board in June that 
authorized the Board Chair to designate members as hearing. 

 
Mr. Newton asked a question regarding whether a representative of the Office of the Attorney General would 
be serving as a hearing officer. Mr. Kuntz informed the Board that there would be representation for the Board 
or the Agency from the Office of the Attorney General, however, that representative would not be acting as a 
hearing officer.  
 
BOARD ACTION  
 
Mr. Arnason moved to adopt the revised bylaws as presented.  
 
Mr. Wilson seconded, and the motion carried. 
 
OVERVIEW OF AGRICULTURAL STEWARDSHIP ACT REPORT - Darrell Marshall, Agricultural Stewardship Program 
Coordinator 
 
Mr. Marshall presented highlights of the Agricultural Stewardship Act Report. 
 

• There were 39 official complaints; 
o Of the 39, 17 complaints were determined to have water quality issues and stewardship plans 

were developed to address those issues. 
o Seven complaints were unfounded. 
o 15 complaints were dismissed. 
o 13 complaints involved beef cattle operations. 
o 12 complaints involved land conservation issues. 

• The ASA program utilizes the Conservation Application Suite to track and report practices and address 
water pollution on founded complaint sites. 

• 24.1 acres of buffer were installed from current and past complaint sites statewide. 
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Mr. Marshall provided an update on the recent ASA Appeal hearing process and mentioned that information on 
that matter will be included in the coming year’s report. 
 
DAM SAFETY DIVISION REPORT - Darryl Glover, Deputy Director, Soil and Water Conservation, Dam Safety and 
Floodplain Management 
 
Mr. Glover presented the division report. It is included as Attachment A. 
 
Dam Safety 
 Status of Review of Impounding Structure Regulations 

• NOIRA closed on July 3, 2024. 

• Stakeholder groups are meeting monthly for both Impounding Regulations and Dam Safety Act. 

• Objective is to have proposed regulatory and statutory amendments presented to the Board on 
December 11, 2024. 
 
Dam Related Incidents 

• The Department responded to five partial dam failures thus far in 2024. 
o Mattawan Dam, Hanover, VA 
o Sugar Hollow, Albemarle, VA 
o Lake Pinewood, Caroline, VA 
o Triple Z Dam, Amherst, VA 
o Fern Dam, New Kent, VA 

• There have been no complete dam failures in 2024 thus far.  
 

Additional Activities 

• The DCR Office of Resilience Planning continues to work on development of the Coastal Resilience 
Master Plan and the statewide Virginia Flood Protection Master Plan 

o Expected to be delivered in December 2024 and December 2025, respectively. 

• DCR Floodplain Management Division released the draft grant manual period for round five of the 
Community Flood Preparedness Fund grants and loans. 
 

 
SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DIVISION REPORT – James Martin, Director, Division of Soil and Water 
Conservation 
 
Mr. Martin provided the division report. 
 

 

• Staffing Updates – both newly-hired employees and position changes 
o Hunter Quinones - Nutrient Management Specialist - Tappahannock  
o Stacy Polk - Nutrient Management Specialist – Staunton 
o Tad Williams - Conservation District Coordinator – Staunton 
o Bobby Fincham - Ag BMP Engineering Technician 
o Marissa Roland - Eastern Area Manager 
o Pamela Capps - Direct Pay Nutrient Management Technician 
o A number  of positions are still under recruitment. 
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APPROVAL OF ADDITIONAL FUNDING FOR CERTAIN DISTRICT DAM REPAIR PROJECTS (SOIL AND WATER 
CONSERVATION DISTRICT DAM MAINTENANCE, REPAIR, AND REHABILITATION FUND) – Christine Watlington 
Jones, Policy and District Services Manager 
 

• Three Districts have attempted to move forward with dam repair projects that had previously been 
approved for funding from the Soil and Water Conservation District Dam Maintenance, Repair, and 
Rehabilitation Fund 

• The following districts require additional funding as a result of receiving bids that were higher than the 
estimated amounts: 

 
Culpeper Soil and Water Conservation District 

 
o ID#24-02 – INV#113009 – Beautiful Run #1B (wave berm and gate valve) 

▪ Additional funding request: $125, 000 
▪ Total project funding: $430,000 

o ID#24-0 – INV#047005 – Mountain Run #13 (wave berm) 
▪ Additional funding request: $10,000 
▪ Total project funding: $160,000 

 
Piedmont Soil and Water Conservation District 
 

o ID#24-04 – INV#147034 – Bush River #2 (wave berm and storm damage) 
o ID#24-06 – INV#147039 – Bush River #5 (wave berm and storm damage) 

▪ Additional funding request: $105, 000 
▪ Total project funding: $346,270 

 
Southside Soil and Water Conservation District 
 

o SDR24012 – INV#037008 – Roanoke Creek 62 (wave berm and storm damage project) 
▪ Additional funding request: $58, 000 
▪ Total project funding: $243,000 

 
BOARD ACTION 
 
Mr. Wilson moved to approve the additional funding as presented.  
 
Mr. Mills seconded, and the motion carried. 
 
ACTIONS RELATED TO RESOURCE MANAGEMENT PLAN PROGRAM - Christine Watlington Jones, Policy and 
District Services Manager 
 
Update on District Program Reviews 
 

• Overall, Districts meet requirements. 

• Additional assistance needed on documenting Board and Committee actions (minutes training early next 
month could assist). 

• Important to remember that there was tremendous staff turnover. 

• New employees have been invited to request additional training and assistance when RMPs are 
submitted. 
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o Critical component of Department’s outreach to Districts about this Program. 
o Coordinator frequently provides individual training for District staff. 

• In several instances, reviewed plans that were “old”. 
 

Highlights from Annual Report 
 

• Yearly, the Department puts together a resource management plan overview. 
o There were 643 plant that covered 142,351 acres. 
o New RMP in Virginia Dare (965 acres). 
o There are two new RMP developers.  

• RMP Direct Pay Program accomplishments: 
o Since July 1, 2020, have funded approximately 13,500 acres in development and 1,000 acres 

certified. 
 
Approval of District Program Review Schedule 
 

• Review forms have been updated to reflect District responsibilities, rather than RMP developer or 
producer responsibilities. 

o Revisions were compiled over the last two review cycles. 
o Simplified the forms and standardized the language across all forms. 

• There are six Districts scheduled to be reviewed this year 
o Four have been previously reviewed. 

BOARD ACTION 
 
Mr. Arnason moved the following:  
 The Virginia Soil and Water Conservation Board approves the following Districts for program reviews as required 
pursuant to 4VAC50-70-130: 
 

1. Virginia Dare;  
2. Peter Francisco; 
3. Hanover-Caroline;  
4. John Marshall; 
5. Northern Neck; and 
6. Thomas Jefferson. 

 
The Department will utilize the revised program review process, checklists, and forms presented at the 
September 18, 2024 meeting to conduct these program reviews.  
 
Mr. Schick seconded, and the motion carried.  
 
APPROVAL OF DISTRICT DIRECTOR APPOINTMENTS AND RESIGNATIONS - Christine Watlington Jones, Policy and 
District Services Manager 
 
There is only one resignation and subsequent appointment that requires the Board’s action. 
 

Culpeper 

Resignation of Mr. Thomas O’Halloran, of Culpeper County, effective 10/1/2024.  
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Appointment of Mr. Bob Williamson, of Culpeper County, effective 10/1/2024. 
 

BOARD ACTION 
 
Mr. Wilson moved that the Board approve the appointment of the individual being recommended.  
 
Ms. Cornnell seconded, and the motion carried.  
 
APPROVAL OF EXTENSION AGENT APPOINTMENTS - Christine Watlington Jones, Policy and District Services 
Manager 
 
 

 
Districts have worked with the Virginia Cooperative Extension for these appointments which are four-
year appointments.  

 
BOARD ACTION 
 
Mr. Wilson moved that the Board approve the appointments of the individuals being recommended. 
 
Ms. Cornnell seconded, and the motion carried.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
There was no old business. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Resolution Recognizing Mike Fletcher 
 

• Department has provided all of the Boards that Michael worked the most closely with a resolution for 
their approval.  

• Recognizes the 30 years of dedicated service Michael provided to Virginia, with 27 of those years being 
with the Department  

• Commends Michael for his outstanding service, leadership, and commitment to the Commonwealth of 
Virginia and the Department of Conservation and Recreation. 
 

 
Honoring 

Michael Fletcher 
On His Retirement 

 
WHEREAS, Michael Fletcher has dedicated 30 years of service to the Commonwealth of Virginia, with 27 years 
specifically at the Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR); and  
 
WHEREAS, Michael Fletcher began his career with the Commonwealth of Virginia in 1994 during the 
Administration of Governor George Allen; and WHEREAS, in 1997, he began his tenure at DCR as the Director of 
Development, showcasing his leadership and dedication to the Department; and 
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WHEREAS, Michael Fletcher has served as the Freedom of Information Officer for DCR, ensuring transparency 
and accountability within the Department; and WHEREAS, since 1998, he has been the DCR Board Liaison, 
overseeing various Boards and Special Committees, including the Virginia Board of Conservation and Recreation, 
Virginia Cave Board, Virginia Land Conservation Foundation, Virginia Soil and Water Conservation Board, and 
numerous ad hoc committees; and 
  
WHEREAS, on September 1, 2024, Michael Fletcher retired as the Board and Constituent Services Liaison, as well 
as the FOIA Officer for the Department of Conservation and Recreation, leaving behind a legacy of dedication 
and service to the Commonwealth of Virginia.  
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that we, the chairs of each Board, and the Director of the Department of 
Conservation and Recreation, commend Michael Fletcher for his outstanding service, leadership, and 
commitment to the Commonwealth of Virginia and the Department of Conservation and Recreation.  
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution be presented to Michael Fletcher in recognition of his 
contributions and achievements during his esteemed career with the Commonwealth of Virginia. 
 
BOARD ACTION 
 
Mr. Wilson moved to approve the resolution as presented and wishes Mr. Fletcher a long and happy retirement. 
 
Mr. Arnason seconded, and the motion carried. 
 
PARTNER REPORTS 
 
Virginia Cooperative Extension Service – Dr. Dan Goerlich 
 
Dr. Goerlich presented the report for the Virginia Cooperative Extension Service. A copy of the report is included 
as Attachment B. 
 
Natural Resources Conservation Service – Dr. Edwin Martinez 
 
Dr. Martinez gave the report for the Natural Resources Conservation Service. A copy of the report is included as 
Attachment C. 
 
Virginia Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services 
 
No additional report was provided. 
 
Virginia Association of Soil and Water Conservation Districts – Dr. Kendall Tryree, VASWCD Executive Director 
 
Dr. Tyree gave the report for the Virginia Association of Soil and Water Conservation Districts. 
 
The Association has the following events scheduled: 
 
September 19 – Quarterly Board Meeting 
State Fair – Association to participate 
 
Upcoming Association Training: 
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October 2nd and 7th – Meeting minute trainings 
October 30th – HR training 
December 8th-10th – Annual Conference  
 
Chesapeake Bay Commission 
 
Not represented. 
 
Virginia Agribusiness Council 
 
Not represented. 
 
Virginia Farm Bureau Federation  
 
Not represented. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
There was no public comment. 
 
ADJOURN 
 
BOARD ACTION 
 
As there was no further business, Mr. Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting. 
 
Mr. Mills seconded, and the motion carried. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:16 a.m. 
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Attachment A 
 

 
DCR Division of Dam Safety  
Prepared by Darryl M. Glover  
Deputy Director, DSFPM/SWC  
 
Status of Review of Impounding Structure Regulations:  
 
Public comment on the Notice of Intended Regulatory Action (NOIRA) closed on July 3, 2024. The Department 
initiated the simultaneously review of both the Impoundment Regulations and the Dam Safety Act, using 
separate stakeholder groups, on July 23. These groups also met on August 27. They will both continue to meet 
monthly, until November. Our objective is to have both proposed regulatory amendments and statutory 
amendments, endorsed by the administration, and presented to this Board at its scheduled meeting on 
December 11.  
 
Dam Related Incidents  
 
Mattawan Dam, (Hanover): The Department continues to work closely with the Office of the Attorney General to 
unravel what is a very complicated ownership situation. There are a few organizations that represent different 
sections of this community, and there are a few residents within this community who are not associated via 
their deeds with either of them. The lake level behind this dam continues to be both lowered and actively 
monitored since the incident in early March. However, the privately owned road that crosses over the outfall of 
this dam, Pineslash Road, was reopened in late August by some of the residents who could not agree on who 
should pay for an engineering inspection to specifically address the safety of this road. Because this is a private 
road, and the residents chose to reopen it, absent an engineering inspection that determines it to be unsafe, the 
Department is recommending no further action at this time regarding this road. However, continuing to work 
with the Office of the Attorney General, the Department will soon resolve the dam ownership question as best 
we can and request authorization by this Board at its December meeting, to begin enforcement action for the 
owners to either repair or remove this dam. A few of the residents do want this dam removed, although the 
majority do not.  
 
Thus far in calendar 2024, including Mattawan Dam, (Hanover - Significant Hazard), the Department has 
responded to five partial dam failures, which also include Sugar Hollow (Albemarle – High Hazard), Lake 
Pinewood (Caroline - Special Low Hazard), Triple Z Dam, (Amherst – unknown hazard classification), and Fern 
Dam (New Kent – recently discovered unknown hazard classification). There have been no complete dam 
failures in 2024 thus far.  

 
Additional Activities:  
 
• The DCR Office of Resilience Planning: continues to work, with the assistance of four contractors, and several 
sub-contractors, on the development of both the Coastal Resilience Master Plan, Phase II, and the statewide 
Virginia Flood Protection Master Plan. These plans are scheduled to be delivered in December 2024 and 
December 2025, respectively. Both a graduate Fellow from Virginia Commonwealth University, as well as a Sea 
Grant Fellow, have recently been secured to assist with this work.  
 
• The DCR Floodplain Management Division: recently released the draft grant manual period for round five of 
the Community Flood Preparedness Fund (CFPF) grants and loans. A few changes have been made for this 
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round, including the ability of applicants to qualify for a Resilient Virginia Revolving Fund loan to cover the CFPF 
grant match.  
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Attachment B 
 

 
Report to the Virginia Soil and Water Conservation Board 

 
September 2024 

 

• Many thanks to SWCD’s, Blair Gordon, Extension agents, and VCE District Directors for 

working through the Appointed Director process and presenting a near full slate of agent 

appointees to the Soil and Water Conservation Board for approval at their September 18 

meeting.  Congratulations! 

 

• Virginia is embarking on a second round of the Chesapeake Bay Voluntary Agricultural BMP 

producer survey.  The first effort identified that farmers in the Chesapeake Bay Watershed 

participating in the survey collectively implemented non-cost shared and/or previously 

unreported conservation practices, as follows:  core nitrogen and phosphorus nutrient 

management (88,475 acres); supplemental nitrogen nutrient management for rate (50,547 

acres), placement (40,693 acres), and timing (25,174 acres); supplemental phosphorus nutrient 

management for rate (34,727 acres) and placement (47,715 acres); manure 

incorporation/injection (2,074 acres); 23 animal waste management units serving 634,218 

animals; 131 barnyard water diversion and runoff control systems impacting 187,893 animals; 

13,136 acres of prescribed grazing; 8,929 acres with soil conservation and water quality plans; 

115,198 acres of no till/minimum tillage practices; 15,847 acres of traditional, traditional with fall 

nutrients, and commodity cover crops, and; 6,434 acres of riparian buffers (inclusive of all buffer 

types).  A workgroup has been established to tackle the “Ches Bay Survey 2.0” that includes 

representation from the Virginia Department of Conservation and Recreation, Virginia 

Association of Soil and Water Conservation Districts state office and Colonial SWCD, Virginia 

Cooperative Extension, Chesapeake Bay Commission, Virginia Department of Agriculture and 

Consumer Services, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality, Virginia Farm Bureau, 

Virginia Cattleman's Association, Virginia Department of Forestry, Virginia Soil Health Coalition, 

Office of the Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources, , Virginia Agribusiness Council, 

Natural Resources Conservation Service, and VCU Survey and Evaluation Research Lab.  The 

team will meet throughout Fall 2024 and into 2025 to refine the survey and develop the process 

for implementing this important effort.  More information to come! 

 

• Congratulations to Bass Sod Farms of Gladys, the Virginia winner in the Sunbelt Southeastern 

Farmer of the Year program.  Walter, Lou Ann, and family will now represent Virginia in the 

regional competition at the Sunbelt Ag Expo in Moultrie, GA.   

 

• VCE’s Program Development team recently offered our first New Extension Specialist 

Orientation on August 15 at Virginia Tech.  The program included panels of faculty discussing:  

The Role of an Extension Specialist; The Role of an Extension Agent; The Agent / Specialist 

Relationship, and; Promotion Expectations.  Twenty (20) Extension specialists based at the 



   

         13 

Virginia Tech and Virginia State University campuses as well as Agricultural Research and 

Extension Centers attended the program. 

 

• The Agricultural Research and Extension Center field day calendar is posted here:  

https://www.arec.vaes.vt.edu/arec/field-days/calendar.html .  Most field days have taken place 

already, but there are still two opportunities remaining to participate and learn about the 

research taking place at the AREC’s.  The SWAREC 12th Annual Forage-based Ram Sale and 

Field Day is on September 20 in Glade Spring.  The Shenandoah Valley AREC will host the 18th 

Annual Mill Day on October 5 in Raphine.  This event consists of festivities honoring Cyrus 

McCormick’s invention of the mechanical reaper. 

 

• Extension agent hires since the last board meeting through the end of August include the 

following: 

 

 
 

Visit Virginia Cooperative Extension: ext.vt.edu 

Virginia Cooperative Extension is a partnership of Virginia Tech, Virginia State University, the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture, and local governments. Its programs and employment are open to all, regardless of age, color, disability, 

District Position Name Start Date

Northeast Stafford ANR Grace Kunkel 6/25/2024

Northwest Rockingham 4-H Ashley Craun 6/25/2024

Southeast
Virginia Beach 

ANR Hort.

Ashton Holliday-

Goulart
7/10/2024

Central Halifax ANR Spencer Irby 7/25/2024

Northwest Albemarle FCS Courtney Russ 7/25/2024

Northwest
Culpeper 4-H 

restricted
Elizabeth Walker 7/25/2024

Northeast Hanover ANR Scot Ferguson 8/10/2024

Southwest Lee/Scott FCS Brandi Pettey 8/10/2024

Central
Mecklenburg FCS-

SNAP
Lenora Wright 8/25/2024

Northeast ASA CEH Katie Strong 8/25/2024

Southeast
James City/New 

Kent ANR
Luke Gladden 8/25/2024

https://www.arec.vaes.vt.edu/arec/field-days/calendar.html
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gender, gender identity, gender expression, national origin, political affiliation, race, religion, sexual orientation, 
genetic information, military status, or any other basis protected by law. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachment C 
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